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SERVING  THOSE  WHO SERVE 

FOLLOW  YOUR  DREAM 

Because You Are a Lion  

Because you are a Lion, children and adults who cannot afford them can get eye exams and eyeglasses. 
    Because you are a Lion, we have the opportunity to work with Head Start to examine the little children with our  
SPOT machine, and determine potential eye problems. 
    Because you are a Lion, handicapped children, including diabetics and Downs Syndrome children will get to go 
to camp and will get to live in a world designed for them. 
    Because you are a Lion, a blind person will receive white cane training and/or a Leader Dog.  Who knows, 
someone in this District may get Tyler Sue. 
    Because you are a Lion, the Texas Eyeglass Recycling Center in Midland will distribute hundreds of thousands of 
glasses to people here at home and abroad. 
    Because you are a Lion, a person who has become blind later in life and is now unemployed will receive job 
training at World Services for the Blind, and will be guaranteed employment. 
    Because you are a Lion, someone in our area and outside of our area will receive a cornea transplant. 
    Because you are a Lion, people in our District will have access to the Lions Club International Foundation and 
the Texas Lions Foundation for help in disaster relief. 
    Because you are a Lion, someone in the world will not have to face the devastation of river blindness. 
    Because you are a Lion, somewhere in the world a person will not have measles. 
    Because you are a Lion, children in your local school districts will receive more scholarships than are available 
now. 
    Because you are a Lion, Leo clubs will be established in our Middle and High Schools, giving schoolchildren an 
opportunity to serve their communities. 
    Because you are a Lion, a campus club will be established and nurtured on a college campus, helping college kids 
serve their communities. 
    Because you are a Lion, a recreational area will be built or maintained in your home town. 
    Because you are a Lion, trees will be planted in your town. 
    Because you are a Lion, someone will learn to read. 
    And because you are a Lion, all of these things -- which are not free -- will be given at no or little cost to those 
who need. 
    They do not happen and they will not happen unless you are a Lion. 
    Like my flight instructor said to me years ago, òDo you realize how few people get to do this?ó 
    Well, we do, and Lion Mary and I are very, very proud to be one of you.  Thank you.   
    Now -- go get four people you would like to have in your club with you and introduce them to the world of Li-
onism. 

 
+Michael Duncan Parish 
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This year I am urging Lions to Follow Your Dream. That may seem corny to some. But for millions 

and millions of people who live in poverty itõs another story. They dream of a better life. They 

dream of a stable income, an education for their children and health care for their family. In India, 

for example, nearly 70 percent of its 1.3 billion people live on less than $2 a day. Many of us spend 

twice or three times that on a single cup of coffee. 

Lions in India have found a way for people to reach their dreams. They provide small loans so peo-

ple can start a business. It works. Itõs worked in India for Lions, and it can work elsewhere. With 

these microloans people are able to lift themselves up by their bootstraps and earn a decent in-

come. 

The absolute beauty of microfinancing is that people help themselves. Itõs not a costly giveaway 

program. Neither is it tossing money at people and letting them sink or swim. In India, training is 

provided. In some programs small self-help groups offer support and advice as well as ensuring 

compliance. These mechanisms have led to incredible success stories and remarkable outcomes for 

microfinance programs. 

I especially admire microfinancing because the principles behind it remind me of the service of Li-

ons. We donõt toss money at people. By giving them sight we empower them. We often engage 

with people, meeting and interacting with them instead of writing a check and dropping it in the 

mail. Microfinancing recognizes the basic dignity of people and the universal ambition to better 

oneself and provide for oneõs family. 

Weõre all in the same boat; with microfinancing we are reaching out to our neighbors with an oar 

and friendly advice on how and where to row. And weõre hoisting a sail in the boat to enable them 

to reach their destination. Where are we headed? Follow Your Dream! 

 

Barry J. Palmer 

Your Lions Clubs International President 

SMALL  L OANS  PRODUCE  B IG  R ESULTS 
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It's great to be a "Lion"! 

 Lion Linda and I attended the USA/Canada Forum in Overland Park, Ks.  What a great venture if you want to 
learn more about Lions and get the "Lions Spirit".  3000 Lions were  there to experience the opportunities that 
were available. 

 A new Lions Club was chartered October 22, 2013, the Lumberton Village Creek Lions Club. The Governors 
goals is 4 new clubs for his Lions year, we only have 3 more to go.  Plans are being made, we do need some guid-
ing lions in the Lufkin area. 

 Bring in a military veteran and there will be no initial entry fee (with application) for the next  18 months.  LCI 
sees the importance of  American Veterans as we do.  November 11, is coming up, do  something special in your 
club or church. 

 Yours In Lionism, 

1st VDG Jack Sedtal 

Thoughts From Our 

1st V.D.G. Jack Sedtal 

Port Arthur Founders Lions Club 

Presents Monarch Awards 

1st Vice District Governor Lion Jack Sedtal presented Monarch 
Awards for years of service totaling 135 years to four Pt . Arthur 
Founder Lions.  Pictured above from left to right are: Lion 
Gwen Tallant, President of the Pt. Arthur Founders Club; Lion 
Tom Lucas, a 30-Year Monarch Award recipient; Lion Carl 
Parker, a 50-year Monarch recipient; Lion Debby Parker, a 25-
Year Monarch Award recipient and 1st VDG Jack Sedtal.  

.  Lion Myers was presented a 30-
Year Monarch Award at his home. 
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Garrison Lions Club 63rd Homecoming 

Citizen of  The Year 

Dr. Bonita Lowrie, Past 
District Governor     
2006-2007 
Escorted by grandson 
Wade and son Mike to 
Gazebo for plaque pres-
entation, Saturday, Oc-
tober 26, 2013  

Lion Jeff Crews pre-
sents the Citizen of the 
Year plaque to Lion Dr. 
Bonita Lowrie at the 
63rd Garrison Lions 
Club Homecoming Oc-
tober 26, 2013.  Mike 
Lowrie, Dr. Lowrie's son 
from Odessa, graced 
the platform with his 
mom. 



PAGE 5 SERVING T HOES W HO  SERVE 

Texas Lions Camp 

District 2-S1  Workday 

April 5, 2014 

 

The Workday Committee Cooking Crew for Camp Workday 2014 is getting organized.  We will be preparing 
breakfast and lunch for all the workers at the Lions Camp Workday on April 5, 2014.  We usually have just fewer 
than 400 for breakfast and around 500 for lunch.   

 

We encourage all District 2-S1 Clubs to participate in the Workday.  Clubs and Lions can contribute to the funds 
for purchasing the food as well as assisting with cooking the day of.  We would suggest anything from $50 to $250 
per club or individual.  The sleeping facilities for the cooking team is separate from the other workers and is lim-
ited, and those making donations will be given first consideration on sleeping facilities.  We need your help in con-
tributing to the funds for purchasing the supplies to prepare the meals.  District 2-S1 has committed to cook for 
the April Workday for a seven year period beginning in 2013  and that expense is the responsibility of the Lions of 
District 2-S1.    

 

It will take about $2,000 to do this.  If you want to contribute funds, please send them payable to BBLC- Workday 
Fund to Beaumont Breakfast Lions Club, %Lion Billie Blackburn, 7195 Hurley Drive, Beaumont, Texas 77708 or 
contact Billie at blackburnw@att.net. 

 

We would appreciate you and your clubõs consideration of this project. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:blackburnw@att.net


  

 Lions From across the Southeast Texas area are hosting the Second Annual òStridesó 
Walk for Diabetes Awareness at Lamar Universityõs Ty Terrell Track on Saturday,      
November 9, 2013 at 9am. The event will promote Diabetes Awareness and provide              
information on the management of the disease. Local Lions Clubs will be on hand to 
provide information on Lions, Lionism and answer any questions. 

 

 The Lions are asking for your support. Information and registration forms are     
available on the Strides website: setxstrides.wordpress.com, on the Strides Facebook          
page, on our Lions District website: www.district2s1.org, or contact us by email:                  
setxlionstrides@gmail.com, or call us at 409-898-3797. 

 

 Diabetes is a growing concern in the community. In 2011 there were 18.8 million 
people diagnosed with diabetes. It is estimated that 79 million people are considered   
pre-diabetic and another 7 million are undiagnosed. Health complications from diabetes 
include heart disease, stroke, high blood pressure, blindness, and amputation. 

 

 The proceeds from this òStridesó walk event will benefit the Texas Lions Camp            
in Kerrville, Texas. The Lions camp provides children with disabilities, including                 
diabetes, the opportunity to attend a one week camping session at no charge to them or 
their parents. The Lions of Texas cover all the cost associated with the camp. The                 
camp has many activities for the children to choose from and most do not want to go 
home once the week is over. The camp holds two diabetes sessions each summer and  
also host an Advanced Diabetes Management Seminar in the spring. Proceeds from             
this event will go to the Texas Lions Camp to help enhance these programs. 
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CEP ð A Recipe for Club Improvement 
 

By Ed Stiles 
2nd Vice District Governor 

òIf you always do what youõve always done, youõll always get what youõve always got.ó ~ Henry Ford  

Since the start of this Lions year, I have made a dozen presentations at District training meetings, zone meetings, 
and individual clubs about the Club Excellence Process (CEP).  I truly believe that if our clubs embrace CEP they 
are going to experience club growth and individual satisfaction like we havenõt seen in our district in quite a while. 

So, what is CEP?   CEPõs goals are two-fold:   Itõs a way for your club to identify the service projects that are 
needed in todayõs communities.  And itõs a way to provide your members with more productive and enjoyable 
meetings. 

Strong and successful clubs are in the best position to recruit and retain new members.  CEP helps clubs energize 
their service, enhance member satisfaction, and create goals that will keep them on track to growth and continued 
success in serving their communities. 

CEP is now offered in two versions so your club can choose the version that's right for your members. ôCEP Proõ 
is available to clubs that would like a trained facilitator, provided by the District, to lead a CEP workshop for their 
members.  ôCEP Liteõ is available to clubs that would prefer to have one of their own members facilitate the work-
shop. 

What happens in a workshop?  Basically, four things ð 1) Members solicit input from key individuals in their com-
munity (civic leaders, medical personnel, school personnel, church leaders, etc., about what services are currently 
needed;  2) Members anonymously evaluate their meetings, identifying the good, the bad, and the ugly aspects;  3) 
Information is provided about resources that are available from LCI; and  4) Goals and action plans are developed 
to address the information thatõs collected. 

Notice that the name is Club Excellence PROCESS.  It is a process, not a program.  It is not meant to be ôhere to-
day and gone tomorrowõ.  LCI would like to see all clubs repeat this process every few years, since both commu-
nity needs and club membership dynamics tend to change over time. 

More information can be found on the LCI website,  www.lionsclubs.org.  Simply do a search for ôCEPõ.  Or call 
me!  Iõll help you get started.  409-579-2570. 
So, consider implementing CEP in your club.  Undecided?  Then Iõd suggest that you re-read Mr. Fordõs statement 
at the beginning of this article.  He knew a thing or two about improvement processes. 

òWe Serveó   

                     

http://www.lionsclubs.org/
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District 2-S1 Texas Hall of Fame 

 
1. Elevation of Lions into the Texas Hall of Fame bestows an honor upon one who has been outstanding in using 

their time, talents, and resources to further the cause of humanitarian services. 

2. The Multiple District 2 Administrative Secretary shall, at the first Council meeting each year, distribute infor-
mation about nomination criteria to District Governors. 

3. Selection shall be by the Hall of Fame Committee for each district. The committee of five (5) members, each 
from different clubs, shall be appointed by the District Governor by the February Council of Governors Meet-
ing. 

4. Minimum standards to qualify as a nominee for the Texas Lions Hall of Fame are: 

 a. Be an active or deceased member with at least fifteen (15) years of service. 

 b. Having provided outstanding and dedicated service as a Lion beyond the call of duty. 

 c. Having provided other than service as a Lion to community, state, and nation. 

 d. Having accomplished special achievements in, or contributions to, humanitarian service for those less       
     fortunate. 

 e. Not having solicited in any manner for this recognition which will automatically eliminate the soliciting    
     candidate for that year.   

5. A fee of two hundred and twenty-seven dollars and fifty cents ($227.50) shall accompany the profile of each    
nominee. The Hall of Fame fee covers the cost of the Hall of Fame Medallion and the Hall of Fame Plaque 
which is presented to each nominee. Each year, the Council of Governors shall review the cost of the medal-
lion and the plaque to insure that the fee is adequate to cover these cost. 

6.  Presentation of the selected nominee by the District Governor shall be at the Multiple District 2 Convention. 

7. A plaque containing the list of names of the Texas Hall of Fame members shall be maintained in an appropriate 
space at the Multiple District 2 Office. 

  

 NOTE: The Biography submitted should not contain more than 340 characters. 
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Lions Clubs International 

On behalf of International President Barry Palmer, I am pleased to share with you that 

Lions Clubs International's Board of Directors has approved a special pilot program to 

waive the charter or entrance fee for U.S. Veterans of all ages.   

  

The Involve a U.S. Veteran program is being offered only in the United States. The pro-

gram waives the charter or entrance fee for any qualifying veteran who joins a new or 

existing Lions club between July 1st, 2013 and June 30th, 2015. 

  

Eligible veterans include retired U.S. military personnel or honorably-discharged mem-

bers of the Air Force, Army, Coast Guard Services, Marines, National Guard, Navy or 

Reserves.  Those currently serving in the National Guard or Reserves are also eligi-

ble.  Lions Clubs International will provide an entrance fee waiver of $25 ($30 for char-

ter members) to the first 5,000 qualified U.S. veterans that join a local Lions club. 

  

Veterans have made so many great contributions and sacrificed so much to serve our 

country.  As service members are honorably discharged from the military, let's offer 

them an opportunity to get involved in their communities. 

 

Veterans Day is November 11th, just two weeks from today.  Make plans now to reach 

out to veterans in your community and offer them the opportunity to make a difference 

and change lives as Lions. 

  

Sincerely, 

  

Peter Lynch 

Senior Executive Administrator 

Lions Clubs International  



Nederland Professional Lions 
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District 2-S1 Eye Screening 
In addition to the regular District 2-S1 Vision Screening Project where we screen adults and try to help their vision 
with recycled glasses, we have a separate program known as SPOT Eye Screenings for children ages 16 months to 
6 years.  The SPOT Pediavision Camera provides reports in minutes via a wireless printer.  The reports recom-
mend whether or not the child should have a complete eye exam and the parents receive a letter stating the results 
of the screening on their child. It is up to the parents to seek medical attention.  These SPOT screenings are not in 
conjunction with regular adult eye screenings.   

  

On October 10 the SPOT Pediavision Camera was used for a second vision screening of preschoolers in the Beau-
mont ISD at Bingman Elementary in Beaumont.  Of the 54 children screened 8 received reports that complete eye 
exams were recommended.  Astigmatism was the primary abnormality found.  PDG Charles Tarver received word 
from Ms. Vaughn, Social Worker at the school, that two of the children were taken to the doctor and both need 
glasses. 

  

Volunteers included Lions Debbie Seymour from the Nederland Professional Lions Club, and Lions Les Lucas, Pat 
Brady and Jennie Brady from the Port Arthur Founders Club. Also assisting were Cheryl Shilo, Nurse Assistant at 
Bingman, and Ms. Laura Vaughn, School Social Worker.  Lion Les trained Lion Debbie on the use of the SPOT 
camera and she became very proficient.  Between the two of them all three classes were screened in a very timely 
manner. Thank you very much Lions Les and Debbie.   

 

"Lion Les Lucas observes Lion Debbie Seymour as she screens a 
preschooler with the SPOT Pediavision Camera." 


